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Joy Class Newsletter: term 1                                       						4th September 2018
Dear Parents,  
Welcome to year 1! I hope you have all had a lovely summer break and that your children are looking forward to the exciting term ahead of them. I look forward to meeting you all, if I have not done so already. As always, we have lots of interesting learning planned as well as settling in to class and getting to know each other.
Our aim is to ensure that the children experience a smooth transition from the Early Years Foundation Stage to Key Stage One. The Year 1 curriculum builds upon and extends the experiences and learning characteristics that children have had in Reception. Learning through play will continue to be an important part of the school day, but with increasing challenge, and the children will gradually be eased into more formal learning so that they remain motivated, enthused and eager to learn. 

This term, our maths learning will begin by developing the children’s understanding of number and place value up to 10. We then move onto learning about addition and subtraction to 10. As part of their English lessons, the children will be reading and writing stories with predictable phrases. They will also learn about how to use capital letters and full stops, verbs, nouns and adjectives, as well as conjunctions. 

Our humanities lessons will focus on our topic of ‘Toys’, we will learn about old and new toys as well as toys from around the world.  The topic will inform how we creatively approach other areas of the curriculum. In science, the children will be learning about forces and how they are used in everyday life. In computing, the children will talk about algorithms and have a chance to program Beebots. In our art and design lessons, we will look at Andy Warhol’s work on toys. After this, the children will design and make their own unique toys. There will be two PE lessons every week, on Monday (team games) and Wednesday afternoon (gymnastics). Our music lessons will explore beat through movement, body percussion and instruments. The key question that the children will discuss during their RE lessons with Mrs Pitts, is does God want Christians to look after the world? ‘New beginnings’ is the theme in our PSHE lessons.

Weekly home learning and spellings will be set each Friday and should be handed in the following Wednesday. Spelling tests will take place every Wednesday. In addition to weekly home learning tasks, children are encouraged to complete two termly home learning activities (please see home learning planner). Please ensure your child brings their PE kit into school every Monday morning and leaves it in school all week. Finally, please make sure your child brings a named water bottle to school every day. 

As always, if you have a particular interest in any of our topics and would like to come in and share resources or experiences with the children, it would be very much appreciated. Thank for your continued support with your child’s learning. If you have any questions or concerns, please see me before or after school, or email the school office (admin@suttonbenger.wilts.sch.uk).

Best wishes
Miss Moseley
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